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MEMBERS

Present






Absent

	Randy Wood, President
	
	             

	Trish Schumacher, V.P.
	
	

	Rick Horstman
	
	

	Justin Ansley
	
	

	Brett Cullan
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Casper Ningen
	
	

	Superintendent of Schools
	
	

	Troy Turek
	
	

	Secretary – Board of Education
	
	


.
	Open Meeting Rules Poster

11-17-01

Others Present
	
	President Wood directed everyone’s attention to the open meeting rules poster posted on the Library door.

President Wood opened the regular November meeting at 7:00 pm.  Others present at the meeting were Mandy Plog, Eric Arneson, Daniel Kluver, Amber Ningen, Mary Curtis, Jim Miles, George Clear, and Jim Gardner.


	
	

	
	

	11-17-02
Approval of Minutes

	The minutes of October’s Regular Meeting were approved as presented.  

	11-17-03
Agenda

	The agenda was approved as prepared.

	11-17-04
Financial Reports & Claims

	Total available funds in the General Fund as of November 13, 2017 are $1,699,577.96, and in the Building Fund $984,861.98.  General Fund Bills in the amount of $84,199.40 and payroll of $413,009.04 were presented.  A motion to approve the financial report and pay October’s expenses was made by Ansley and seconded by Horstman.  Voting aye—Ansley, Turek, Cullan, Schumacher, Wood, and Horstman. Nay – None


	11-17-05
Requests to 
Address Board
	A thank you note was read from Kitchen Manager Phyllis Jesse for the Districts support while she was ill.  George Clear with Alliance Public Schools was in attendance for observation.
   

	11-17-06
Approval/Consideration of 2016-2017 Audit
	The District Auditor Jim Gardner presented the 2016-2017 Audit. There are a few things that we need to be doing such as:  segregation of duties when it comes to game money received; to follow State Statutes we need to have atleast 2 signatures on every check.  We have implemented both of those processes. The lunch fund needs to be reported on our accounting system, as it will be required in the 2019 reporting year. Jim reported that our District is in good standing. A motion to approve the 2016-2017 Audit was made by Turek and seconded by Cullan.  Voting Aye- Turek, Cullan, Ansley, Horstman, Wood, and Schumacher, Nay – none.


	11-17-07
Approval/Consideration of HEA Negotiations Recognition Letter
	A letter was presented from the HEA Negotiations Committee to act as the Districts bargaining agent for certified staff.  A motion to approve the negotiations committee was made by Turek and seconded by Schumacher.  Voting Aye – Ansley, Horstman, Wood, Schumacher, Turek, and Cullan.  Nay – none.

	11-17-08 
Approval/Consideration of Superintendent Contract
	Three options were provided to be reviewed.  There are recommendations from our Legal Counsel relating to days that will be worked and contract length.  The contract will be determined before next meeting.   

	11-17-09

Approval/Consideration of the Elementary Chiller Replacement
	There were 4 bids that were reviewed and discussed amongst the Board and Head of Maintenance Jim Miles.  It was determined that the new Chiller would be purchased from Snell Services out of Gering, NE, with a bid of $40,925.  A motion to approve the purchase was made by Ansley and seconded by Horstman.  Voting aye – Ansley, Horstman, Wood, Turek, Cullan, and Schumacher. Nay – none.


	11-17-10

Panhandle Student enrollment information 
	A breakdown from the ESU of student enrollment was presented.  Our District is in good standing with enrollment while some of the other Districts are seeing drops.  We should be proud of our School.

	11-17-11
“School within a School” proposal
	Mandy Plog and Daniel Kluver presented information on “a school within a school” concept to get our struggling students some additional help regaining credits to graduate.  The schooling would take place in the basement of the Catholic Church which we have used before for some classes so it is set up.  Not only would this help students that are struggling, but it would also benefit those students that could take some accelerated classes.  Our current GradPoint software that is already being utilized for students and used in our Summer School Program will be used for this as well.  There will be a full-time teacher and para in the classroom.  Mrs. Plog and Mr. Kluver will get more information on costs and logistics and present at Decembers meeting.


	11-17-12
ACLU Letter shared
11-17-13
Annual Review of District Policy – Bullying Prevention and Education

11-17-14
Superintendent Search Update

11-17-15
Administration Reports

11-17-16
Adjourn

	A letter from the ACLU that was sent to all Nebraska schools was presented.  It explains State requirements on reporting and handling bullying/harassment situations.  As members of our district we need to be mindful of these situations and if any issues arise they need to be addressed.

The District’s policy on Bullying Prevention was presented and reviewed by Superintendent Ningen.  He explained that if we observe any activity that would be at all considered bullying/harassment steps need to be taken to stop and prevent future incidents.  Most importantly as Staff we need to be Present with our students; we need to make sure that we are doing everything we can to prevent any incidents related to bullying/harassment.
President Wood received the interview schedule and reviewed the names on the list.  He will make sure that the people selected for the interview process are correct and correct the ones that may not be available.

Principal Arneson reported on how he was happy to be part of an educational team and shadow Hay Springs Schools.  He thought it was informative to see how other schools are doing things and how we can implement a few things.  He stated that the Veterans Day program went well and it was a great turnout from the students and the public.  Along with Phyllis Jesse he entered the Western Nebraska Breakfast Challenge to raise our breakfast count.  He explained that the purchase of a slushy machine to be used at breakfast is a big factor in getting second place in the challenge.  Along with Mr. Kluver and Mr. Dean they are working on a plan to put more technology in place.  Next year they would like to see teachers have access to mobile devices that can be taken with them to meetings, etc. The Calendar committee will meet in January and Board Member Justin Ansley volunteered to be a part of that committee to help plan next year’s calendar.  
Mr. Kluver reported that Jake Sellman has been selected to attend The National 4-H congress in Atlanta, GA; Jake was one of twenty three selected to attend from Nebraska.  Kluver also stated that we have six teachers that can teach Dual Credit options: Mrs. Cullan (English), Mrs. Jacoby (CNA), Mrs. Wood (Accounting) and Mr. Karney (Welding), Mr. Gomez (Physics) and Mrs. Hurtt (American History).  He is still working out a plan for an 8 period day next year. He hopes to have an updated Eligibility policy to review at December’s meeting.  He reported that if there are any questions about the State Patrol Investigation please speak to Mrs. Plog and Mr. Ansley.  Winter sports are off to a good start.  One Act placed 1st at a competition in North Platte, we have a great group of students and staff that have done a wonderful job with the play.  There are performances coming up including 2 public performances one November 16, 2017 and the other November 27, 2017.  

Mrs Plog reported that there will be a Culture/Climate meeting November 14, 2017 at 7:30 am if anyone would like to attend.  Mr. Ningen reported that the Board needs to vote on whether to remain Eight man Football or move to Eleven Man.  A motion to remain Eight Man was made by Turek and seconded by Ansley. Voting Aye – Turek, Cullan, Schumacher, Ansley, Horstman, and Wood. Nay – None.  Jim Miles would like approval to purchase a UIV Spreader for sand spreading during the Winter months.     He received a quote from Bobcat Rapid City in the amount $3,652.  A motion to approve the purchase was made by Cullan and seconded by Ansley. Voting Aye – Cullan, Schumacher, Ansley, Horstman, Wood and Turek.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Turek and seconded by Schumacher.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:05.  

The next regular meeting will be December 11th, 2017 at 5:00pm.  There will be a meeting December 6th, 2017 at 5 pm to review Superintendent Applicants with Interviews taking place December 13th and 14th, 2017.





Mary Curtis


     Troy Turek
 Board Clerk                        
       Secretary
